
 

 

Liskeard Hillfort Primary School 
Old Road 
Liskeard 

Cornwall 
PL14 6HZ 

 
Email: admin@hillfort.org.uk  

Telephone: 01579 343 443  
 

School office opening hours: 
Monday to Friday: 8.00am – 4.30pm 

Dear Families, 
 
I wanted to write to you today in relation to reading! As you know, here at Hillfort we love reading – 
whether it be stories, poems or non-fiction. There’s many reasons to be good at reading, and one of those 
reasons is just to love books.  To ‘lose yourself in a book’ is a wonderful hobby – there’s role models, 
villains, new information, different perspectives on life, windows into other cultures and traditions...the 
possibilities can be boundless. 
 
Of course, another reason is around children’s entitlement.  All children are entitled to reading. It’s not a 
gift – this should be a child’s right. Without reading, children will struggle at secondary school and that 
can go on throughout their lives. Children who can’t read all too often become adults who can’t read, 
which holds them back in their employment and in their life chances.   
 
And this is to say nothing of the bonding experience that families can enjoy by reading books to one 
another.   
 
So, I wanted to take a moment just to review where we are in terms of reading – how adults can help, and 
how children can help themselves. 
 

Read Write Inc. 
 
At an early stage, children encounter reading through the systematic synthetics phonics scheme that they 
encounter from the Early Years Stage. We use a scheme that is used on a national basis called “Read 
Write Inc.”. A really helpful guide to this scheme can be found at Parent guide to Read Write Inc. Phonics 
| Oxford Owl.  
 
If your child is on Read Write Inc. children will have access to the following books: 

 a coloured book (e.g. red book or yellow book) that your child is currently reading in school; 

 a coloured book bag book that is similar to the original coloured book; 

 a differently coloured book that your child has read already and is now confident with.  Although 
your child can read this, we still send this home for them to read to themselves so that their skills 
become embedded; 

 a bedtime book.  These can be trickier – so adults will need to read them to the child.  
 
It is really important that children are reading on a daily basis at this point!  
 

https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading/reading-schemes-oxford-levels/read-write-inc-phonics-guide/
https://home.oxfordowl.co.uk/reading/reading-schemes-oxford-levels/read-write-inc-phonics-guide/


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

In the children’s book bags/plastic wallets, there should be a handy guide to this – as shown below: 
 

 
 
Accelerated Reader: 
 
As children progress with their reading so that they are more independent, they are placed onto the 
Accelerated Reader scheme. This involves the child taking an online test called a “Star Reader” test. The 
programme then identifies a numerical range that children select their book from (as an example, a child 
might choose books from our library from 3.4 to 4.8, or from 3.8-5.0). This will be unique to the individual 
child.   
 
We expect that children should then be reading on a daily basis – this might be in school, but it is really 
important that children read every evening at home too. Practise makes perfect. 
 
Once children are on Accelerated Reader, they have the ability to read to themselves. That said, they are 
very welcome to read to parents, and it can be very helpful to discuss the book being read e.g. looking at 
tricky words. 
 
When a child on Accelerated Reader finishes their book, they can then take a quiz on it in school. They will 
be awarded points when they pass the quiz, and over time children get 
progressively better at reading! 
 
If it helps, I have also put together a brief video explaining the benefits of adults 
reading to children. This is hosted on YouTube via our school website at 
The benefits of reading to your child – Liskeard Hillfort Primary School.  
There is, of course, lots of other useful information about reading on our 
website.  

 

https://www.hillfort.org.uk/curriculum/arts/reading/learning-to-read/


 

 

 Some final pleas: 
 
Please could you ensure that you sign the home planner regularly – once a week as a minimum. This will 
aid communication between home and school.  If you have any concerns about planners not being signed 
from our end, please do not hesitate to contact either the class teacher or indeed myself. 
 
And – please…if you have any books from school around the house, we’ll have them back if possible! It 
doesn’t matter how long they’ve been at home, we’ll just be grateful for them back! 
 
So, as the weekend beckons and Christmas is just around the corner, perhaps have a think about how 
reading can play a role in your family lives over the next few weeks and months! 
 
Happy reading! 
 
Tim Cook 


